Draft Minutes of the Trustees’ meeting of the Stockwell Partnership (SP) held in 157 South Lambeth Road on Monday 21st October at 18.30hrs

Present: Lucy Annan (Chair), Jill Gregson, Philippa Chancellor-Weale, Daphne De Souza, Jonathon Bond, Michael O’Connell, Anna Hirschfeld, Nick Hardie, Davidson Ughanwa and Victor Glazer.
In attendance: John McCay [minutes] and Steve Griffin (Staff). 

The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting.  
1.
Declarations of Interest

1.1
No declarations were made.
2.
Minutes 

2.1
In Minute 4.2, “Centre Advisory Board’ was deleted and “”Community Centre Committee” inserted in their place. With that amendment, the minutes of 22nd July were agreed as a true record.

2.2
Matters arising – None.
3.
HUBs Network

3.1
SG spoke to Agenda Plus. Following a meeting with Lambeth housing, Active Communities Unit are investigating whether the ground floor of 157 South Lambeth Road is on the Housing Revenue Account.  The Board supported the investigation of an RSL, a small local private developer (eg Field & Son) and LBLambeth as development partners. The Board agreed with an Open Book approach to the project and NH, AH, and JB offered to support the SP project team. It was agreed to check the Vauxhall City Farm project and to leaflet local residents to a forum meeting consulting on the final scheme.
4.
Project Updates
4.1
In the context the potential cessation of the Lambeth Festival Fund, the Board suggested an approach be made to Vauxhall to join the Stockwell Festival with theirs, offering management experience, publicity and marketing synergies, and potentially successive days at Vauxhall Pleasure Gardens and Larkhall Park, and also to sound out the owners of the Stewarts Road development as a potential sponsor.  SG to discuss this idea with our partners at the Review meeting.
4.2
The Board received the other project updates.
5.        Quality Assurance

5.1
SG reported the need to review the H&S policy in the light of our Building Condition report from Lambeth; JM reported that the cyclical policy review process would lead to further updates in the near future. 

6.
Finance

5.1
JM presented the Quickbooks P&L, B/S cash statements and stated that the “Grant from Walcot had suffered no expenditure in the period and would have £10,000 c/f at the end of the current financial year. In answers to questions JM stated that he and the Director agreed that SP were on track to meet the current budgetary predictions and that a total funds figure of £210,000 by the year end would please him. 
5.2
The finance report was received.
5.3
It was agreed to send out the Income Generation Spreadsheet in pdf format with a 2 page format.
6.
All other sections of the report were received by the Board.
7.
The meeting ended at 20:00. 

Date of next meeting: The next Board meeting will be the Monday 9th December (AGM) and subsequently on 27th January.
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